	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Tuesday, February 01, 2011
20110201-1
In this Issue:
· La Opinion Inquires About Proposed June Bus Service Changes

· LA Times Inquiry Regarding Wilshire BRT Project
· Metro Receives ISO 14001 Certification for Red Line Yard

· Westside Subway Extension Community Update Meetings
· National Committee Nominates Metro for Major Award
· Expo Construction Notice
La Opinion Inquires About Proposed June Bus Service Changes

A La Opinion reporter interviewed Media Relations staff for a story about the Bus Riders’ Union (BRU) protest this afternoon over proposed June bus service changes. The BRU is claiming that Metro is gutting the Consent Decree gains. Staff explained that Metro is striving to boost productivity by better integrating Metro bus service with transit service provided by the municipal bus operators, Metro Rail and Metrolink. We are not returning to pre-Consent Decree conditions. The load factor would increase slightly to 1.3 which is less than other major transit carriers that operate with load factors of 1.5 to 1.7. Our buses operate today at 42 percent overall capacity, and bus ridership did not grow under the Consent Decree, but quality deteriorated. The focus now is on boosting on-time performance and cleanliness. Maintenance and road supervision will not be reduced in the FY 12 budget so operations staff can tackle deferred bus maintenance and improve schedule adherence on the street. Refuting the BRU claim of transit racism that favors rail projects, staff also shared with the reporter a Spring 2010 Metro on board survey of nearly 18,000 bus and rail riders that show most of the riders on both transit modes are poor and minorities. Staff also noted that two-million voters approved Measure R, which calls for new rail projects as well as bus and highway improvements in Los Angeles County. 

LA Times Inquiry Regarding Wilshire BRT Project

The Los Angeles Times inquired today regarding the status of the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Project. The reporter will be covering tomorrow’s City Council meeting where there is a proposal to ask Metro to evaluate reducing the project to a continuous 5.4 mile segment from MacArthur Park to the Beverly Hills City Line at San Vicente. Staff told the reporter that the bus only lane project along Wilshire Boulevard remains an important project, one that will offer a tremendous transportation improvement benefit along the project corridor. If the City Council acts on the 5.4 mile proposal, then staff will try to include that option in their analysis along with our Board’s action removing the “condo canyon” segment from the project and will report back to the Board in April with their findings. It remains uncertain what impacts this action may have on federal funding for the project; however, staff will continue to closely coordinate with Federal Transit Administration in securing federal funding for this vital project. The LA Times is expected to run a story tomorrow.

Metro Receives ISO 14001 Certification for Red Line Yard

Today, Metro received its ISO 14001 certificate for the Red Line Yard Facility’s Environmental Management System (EMS). Metro's EMS is used to manage its environmental program in a comprehensive, systematic, planned and documented manner. Our Red Line Yard is the first major rail maintenance facility in the nation to be ISO 14001 certified.  

ISO 14001 certification means conformance to a set of world class environmental management standards. The institution of an EMS at Metro has been advocated by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) as the clearest commitment of an agency to demonstrate environmental stewardship and sustainability. Metro was a beneficiary of FTA assistance in the development of the Red Line Yard EMS. An agency-wide roll-out of EMS is now underway beginning at Metro Bus Division 10.

For more information or questions on Metro's EMS and our agency’s overall Sustainability Program, please call 213/922-1100 or send an e-mail to sustainability@metro.net.

Westside Subway Extension Community Update Meetings
Last night, the Westside Subway Extension concluded its latest round of community update meetings for the project. More than 300 people attended the three meetings and 53 people provided verbal comments. The meetings were held in the Mid-Wilshire area, Westwood and Beverly Hills. Comments received at the meetings indicate that the public overall continues to remain very supportive of the project though they have specific questions about issues that were resolved in the Draft EIS/EIR or that are still under review during the Final EIS/EIR currently underway. The issue that generates the most discussion is the location of the Century City station. The vast majority of those attending the meeting in Westwood favored the Constellation Boulevard location for the station in Century City while those at the meeting in Beverly Hills supported the Santa Monica Boulevard location.
Media outlets covering the meetings included the Jewish Journal, Korea Daily News, Huffington Post, Westwood-Century City Patch, Curbed LA, Neon Tommy, Beverly Hills Courier, Beverly Hills Weekly, and Beverly Hills Patch. U.S. Congressman Henry Waxman, State Assemblyman Mike Feuer and Los Angeles Councilman Paul Koretz were represented at the meetings. Beverly Hills Councilmembers Barry Brucker, Willie Brien and John Mirisch, along with Beverly Hills School Board Members Lisa Korbatov, Bryan Goldberg and Myra Lurie attended the meeting in Beverly Hills.
We are planning to provide community updates again in March and in May.
National Committee Nominates Metro for Major Award
 

Metro's creative work has been nominated for a "National Design Award" from the Smithsonian. This highly prestigious annual award celebrates design excellence and innovation; past winners include Google, the Walker Art Center, and the New York Times Graphics Department. It is a great honor to have been selected by the nominating committee--congratulations to the Creative Services department. 
 

Awards will be announced later this year. First Ladies Michelle Obama, Laura Bush, and Hillary Clinton have hosted White House ceremonies celebrating the Awards program.
Expo Construction Notice

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will temporarily divert westbound lanes on National Boulevard between Schaefer Street and Eastham Drive for street reconstruction. Construction will take place on Monday, February 7, 2011 through Monday, February 28, 2011. To view the construction notice - please click here.


	

	








